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Academic Committee (AC) meeting 

The following matters were discussed at the Academic Committee meeting held on 

9 March 2010:
PERSONALIA/COMMUNICATION BY THE CHAIRPERSON/MEMBERS:

· The Chairperson welcomed back Prof Marais who had been on a work related visit in the United Kingdom for the past two weeks;
· The second meeting of the Academic Leadership Programme (ALP) would be held on 10 March 2010 at Toppieshoek and the key issue for discussion was the university’s PQM;
· Concern had been received regarding poor communication and service delivery at distant campuses.  Several requests had been received for training and professional development on all distant campuses.  A two-week workshop had been scheduled to address matters related to training and Campus Directors were encouraged to submit challenges encountered at respective campuses to Dr van Ryneveld;
· The South African Society for Cooperative Education would hold an international conference on 29-31 March 2010 in Kempton Park;
· A presentation was done by Mr L Ganzin, the Executive Director of Operations on the implementation of the Integrated Electronic Security System (IESS) on all TUT campuses and learning sites. 
1.
Matters arising from the previous meeting:
1.1
Part-time contracts service level agreement
· The Part-time contracts service level agreement was approved.
· The document would be presented to the Institutional Planning and Operations Committee (IPOC) for inputs and subsequently to the EMC.

1.2
Institutional guidelines on proposed PQM
· The Institutional guidelines on the proposed PQM would be discussed at the ALP meeting scheduled for 10 March 2010.
1.3
Faculty reports template

· Strategic Management and Support (SMS) would distribute all data available for annual reports to faculties during the first week of April 2010.
· HEDS annual report template was approved.

1.4
Financial losses of assets: Proposal to the academic committee whether 
computers should be blocked when stolen

· The discussion between the Chairperson and the DVC: IOP had taken place and it had been agreed that the matter be withdrawn owing to technological and financial implications involved.  
1.5
TUT APS web application
· The document would be resubmitted to the IT Software Development and the division would compile a report to the EMC.
1.6
Academic Plan: 2009 – 2013

· The Academic Plan had been distributed to faculties for perusal.  Faculty inputs and comments should be submitted to Dr van Koller by 23 March 2010.  
· An electronic version of the Academic Plan would be sent to the SRC office.
2.
STANDING MATTERS

2.1
Relocation

· The IOP Programme management report served at the meeting.
· All projects would be completed by the end of December 2010.  The final IOP 
report would be submitted to the AC meeting.
2.2
Quality Matters

· The different environments should submit progress reports to the relevant DVC or line manager by 12 March 2010.

· The DVCs or line managers were requested to submit those reports to the Directorate of Quality Promotion (DQP) by 19 March 2010.

· The DQP would collate the reports to compile an institutional interim report.
2.3.
Co-Operative Education Activities

· The Department of Education was currently approaching universities through 
the SETAs to facilitate the collaboration between the universities and SETAs in 
terms of experiential learning and work integrated learning;
· The first meeting of the South African Technology Network (SATN) Work 
Integrated Learning Committee had been held recently.
2.4       Risk working Group: Academic Environment

· The first meeting of the Risk Working Group: Academic Environment for this year was scheduled for 24 March 2010 and it was expected that all faculties, particularly those who were behind with the risk matters, had resolved issues which had been outstanding since the previous meeting held in November 2009.
2.5
Success rate sub-committee

· The report of the meeting of the Success rate sub-committee held on 17 February would be sent electronically to the secretariat to distribute to committee members.
2.6
Task team on student academic matters

· Mr Mgwedli should submit names of student representatives on the task team to Prof Coetzee before the next AC meeting.
3.
NEW MATTERS

3.1
Policy on postdoctoral fellows
· The Policy on postdoctoral fellows was approved subject to certain amendments;
· Dr Msibi would amend the changes made to the policy and submit it to the relevant committees for approval.
3.2
Motivation for academic promotion posts
· Dr Sirayi and Prof Ojo should draft a formal proposal regarding the upgrading of academic staff members with PhD to become senior lecturers or be awarded with some form of incentive.  The proposal should be tabled at the next AC meeting.
3.3
Policy on principles of assessment of learning
· Faculties should submit inputs on the draft policy.
· The final draft should serve at a future AC meeting.
3.4
Universities problematic system
· All academic matters relating to students should be referred to the Task Team of student academic matters, chaired by Prof Elsabe Coetzee.
3.5
Promotion of academic excellency and transformation
· The promotion of academic excellency and transformation was supported and referred to the Task Team on student academic matters.  The task team would discuss which aspects of the document should be incorporated into the university orientation programme;
· The document would be presented to the Student Services Council (SSC) for inputs.
3.6
Draft policy on scarcity allowance
· The faculties should submit inputs towards the policy to Prof Ojo by 31 March 2010.
3.7
Arbitrary changes in the 2010 prospectus
· The Academic Administration should in future notify relevant stakeholders about changes made to the documents that might have an impact on other environments;
· Academic Administration would discuss the new admission requirements with the Director of Curriculum Development and Support.

3.8
The new HRD training and development approach for 2010

· Pamphlets on Higher Education Management Certificate Course were distributed at the meeting;
· Managers should elect representatives within environments to attend the course, and submit names to Ms Henda Britz of Human Resource Development.
3.9
Drop-out questionnaire

· Dr van Koller made a presentation on the drop-out questionnaire;
· Members were welcome to submit inputs towards the document to Dr van Koller.
3.10
Terms of reference for the LIS committees

· The document was approved subject to certain amendments;

· Ms Agyei would apply the proposed changes to the policy and present it to the relevant committees for approval.
4.
SUPPLEMENTARY MATTERS

None
5.
Pending Matters
5.1
Class attendance of students

Faculty members should peruse the policy and submit inputs and comments to 
Mr Mushaathoni by 31 March 2010.
5.2
Policy on prescribed teaching and learning materials

The date for submission of inputs towards the policy had been extended from 
26 February 2010 to 31 March 2010.   Inputs and comments should be sent to 
Dr van Ryneveld.
5.3
Assessment records / Mark sheets or all records

Academic Administration would distribute the draft policy to all Academic 
Committee members.
Next Academic Committee meeting: Tuesday, 13 April 2010
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